
To Our Governor Kate Brown and Our Oregon Legislators, 
 
I am in opposition to HB3063 and a grandparent of a vaccine injured child.  I am a witness to the 
downward spiral that took place after receiving vaccines from approximately 9 mos to 2 1/2 yrs old.  The 
ability to have freedom of choice in medicine has allowed him to heal little by little.  To pass this bill 
would send him back into a life that would cause him to live a life fully dependent upon help, never 
acquiring a life that is now coming his way to live a fully productive life in our society.   
 
I as many thousands of others have moved from other states to live a life as we should here in the 
USA.  FREEDOM OF CHOICE.  Freedom to live with the Constitution.  Oregon has voted in favor of 
Freedom of Choice in pregnancy, to continue to have a live birth or to terminate as needed or 
wanted.  No matter what we agree on or not, in individual matters one thing for sure, Freedom of 
Choice for ourselves and our families remains a NEEDED importance and needs to remain in full force. 
 
I know of families that are pro vaccine, however choose (because they have the Freedom to Choose) to 
get their children and themselves vaccinated one at a time.  None of the 3-5 different vaccines in 
one.  They proceed with vaccinations with caution, however support receiving them.  Also know of 
families who choose not to get vaccinations, again, FREEDOM for reasons to protect their children from 
further damage from previous vaccines.  Adults should keep the right to get or not get vaccinated as 
well.  Most of us do and have a voice as to when and what type to receive.  FREEDOM, please do not 
take this RIGHT away from us, especially  our young ones who do not have an understanding and voice 
in their safety. 
 
We do not live in a Third World Country where disease is rampant.  Our individual Freedom of Choice for 
our own bodies is where we live! Please, please do not start chipping away at this by taking away 
Medical Freedom!  Oregon Legislators and Governor Kate Brown, take a stand to continue to protect our 
freedom! 
 
Who am I? A Professional Certified Coder.  The person who reads thousands and thousands of medical 
documents, records and diagnoses notes from our Medical Professionals. Yes I have read and coded 
hundreds upon hundreds of medical notes and diagnoses of newborns, healthy, viable and  on course to 
a very healthy and productive life.  As the Well Baby vaccines are administered witnessing the same 
downward spiral I have firsthand witnessed of my own grandson. To see those precious lives come into 
the clinics, smiling, giggling , crawling speaking their baby coos and words, then to a blank human 
package with very little to no response as beforehand.  Wrong and heartbreaking.  Give us the right to 
repair and heal by Oregon keeping Medical Freedom! 
 
Please do not take away our Medical Freedom! 
 
Sincerely, 
Jill Christensen, CPC 
 


